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(202) 692-5000 

NATIONAL MEDIATIONBOARD 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20572 

 

 

 

NOTICE 

49 NMB No. 2 
January 14, 2022 

 

 

TO: All Carriers and Labor Organizations 

FROM: Maria-Kate Dowling, Acting General Counsel 

RE: Implementation of Proposed Changes to the 
National Mediation Board’s Representation Manual 

 
On November 19, 2021, the National Mediation Board (NMB or Board) 

proposed revisions to Section 14.305 of the National Mediation Board’s 
Representation Manual (Manual) dealing with the Board’s Mail Election 
procedures.  Comment Period for Proposed Changes to the National Mediation 
Board’s Representation Manual, 49 NMB 1 (2021). 
 

The Board received no responses to its request for comments.  Accordingly, the 
revised language set forth in the November 19, 2021 Notice will be incorporated 
into the final Manual as proposed.  The final revised Manual will be effective 

January 12, 2022, and will be available on the Board’s website at NMB.Gov.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nmb.gov/NMB_Application/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Rep-Manual-2022-1.pdf

